TOWN OF LANGDON
APPROVED SELECT BOARD MINUTES
November 9th, 2020

7:00 Meeting called to Order by Chairman Nate Chaffee.
The Board reviewed and accepted minutes from the November2nd meeting.
Chairman reviewed the Town Calendar

November 9" Select Board meeting 7 pm

November16thSelect Board meeting 7 pm, open and review RFP’s with Broadband Committee
November 17" Planning Board meeting 7 pm

November23rd Select Board meeting 7 pm

November 30" Select Board meeting 7 pm

Recognition of Visitors:
Old Business:

1.The Board signed a statement that “the Town was willing to accept unanticipated funds”. This was needed to finish the application
for the GOFERR funds from the State.

2. The Board signed the contract from the SWRPC for the last 2 modules of the Master Plan Update 2020.

3. The Board had continuing discussion on putting the Old Fire Truck up on Municibid. Municibid has requested some more
information on the truck; is it running?, Inspected?, starting bid?. Nate will check and get the information to Diane so she can post it.

4.The Board was asked by Diane, the new Town Clerk if she could change the hours / days she is open. The new times will be
Monday: 1:30 to 3, Wednesday: 4 to 7 pm, and the first Saturday of the month 8 to 11 am. These will start on November 30™. She
will get the website and Facebook page updated.

5. Lou reported that the MS1 is finally done and submitted. This is one of the steps required to set the tax rate. Diane is working on the
rest of the requirements so the taxes can go out as soon as possible.

New Business:

1. The Board discussed a letter about the CARES Act sub-grant that if we qualify will reimburse the Town for the added cost of
processing and mailing the absentee ballots. We will be reimbursed for the increase of Absentee Ballots for this year compared to the
2016 Primary and General election. Diane has notified the State that the town is interested to learn more of what is required.

2. It was reported that the Meeting House/ Town Hall will be closed up for the winter and the water turned off next week. Lou spoke
with the church and they stated that they do not know if they will have a Christmas service this year. The cookie swap has yet to be
determined,; if it will happen, it will not be able to be in the Meeting House.

3. During Voting last week a citizen reported that the speed limit sign and the yield sign on the bottom of Holden Hill needed
attention. The speed limit sign is on a telephone pole and the yield sign is too small. Todd was notified and the signs have been fixed.

4. The Board reviewed and signed Payroll.
5. The Board reviewed and signed Orders.
7:47 pm Move to Adjourn. (Devin, Lou)

Respectfully submitted by Diane Collins



